Wed., January 4, 2023

WATERFORD FFA ALUMNI MEETING MINUTES

The January alumni meeting was called to order at 6:33pm by Pres. Justin Ehrhart at the ‘Cotton Exchange’ restaurant (upper dining hall) in Waterford, WI.

Pres. Ehrhart welcomed everyone & the ‘Pledge of Allegiance’ was said.

There were 21 alumni members, 4 chapter students & 1 guest present.

FFA officers gave n update on student news & activities as follows:

1. On. Wed., Dec. 14 we had a good turnout for our monthly meeting.

2. Our next monthly meeting will be held on Wed., Jan. 11.

3. On Wed., Jan. 25 we have the incoming freshmen open house. They can tour the classroom & animal lab.

4. State degree applications are due on Mon., Feb. 6, 2023.

5. The District Speaking contest will be held in Union Grove, WI on Wed., Feb. 8.

6. The Farm Forum will be held on Fri., Feb. 17 with 2 juniors attending.

7. The tractor restoration project is back up & we are now looking for a tractor & place to restore it at.

The Vice-Pres., (Tracey Schaal) had no news at this time.

The secretary’s (Eileen North) report/minutes from the December meeting were sent out to all alumni members prior to tonight’s meeting to be for all to read over. A motion to approve the secretary’s report was made by Gary Beck Sr. & seconded by Julie Rusk.

The treasurer’s report was given by Pres. Ehrhart in the absence of Teri Eulgen as follows: we currently have $30,739.56 in the checking acct., $5,378.57 in the scholarship fund & $20.00 in the Venmo/Pay Pal acct., all of which are at Community State Bank. A motion was made by Gary Beck Jr. & seconded by Tracey Schaal to accept the treasurer’s report.

Historian (Julie Rusk) had no news at this time.

Reporter (Kathy Skorstad) was not present at this time but asked Karyn Hall to talk to us about the website she had for the alumni. Karyn said that the cost is $27.00/mo. A discussion was held about checking into what other website costs & Karyn will look into it with Kathy. She will help Kathy Skorstad set it up also. A motion was made by Tracey Schaal & seconded by Nick Beck to table the topic until the February meeting.

OLD BUSINESS: 
Craft fair chairperson, Joni Beck, stated that Teri Eulgen has all the paperwork for the final report, but is absent tonight, so it will have to be given at the Feb. meeting. Joni thanked the FFA students for their help on Fri. & Sat. of the fair. She also stated that the State of WI is checking on vendors & crafters to see if they have a seller’s number for this kind of event. All the applications from now on will have an area for all crafters & vendors to write in their seller’s number in case the State people attend one of our fairs. Teri Eulgen will look into it for our upcoming vendor/craft fair in April.

Christmas raffle chairman, Gary Beck Jr., stated that our Christmas raffle income was $521.00 less expenses of $497.96 for a net profit of $23.04. The deposit from the craft fair tickets sales at the door are different than what the treasurer reported on at the December meeting. He will check into it for the Feb. meeting.

NEW BUSINESS:

Our annual ‘after’ Christmas party will be held on Sat., Jan. 21, 2023 at the ‘Cotton Exchange Cotton Patch room’. Any alumni members that plan on attending need to have their menu choices given to the secretary by Mon., Jan. 16, 2023. Members are welcomed to bring desserts. Julie Rusk has a game for those who want to participate. If you would like to participate in the game, please bring a wrapped gift of a $25.00 value that evening. Cocktails are at 6:30 with dinner at 7:00pm. The secretary will send out a last reminder email by Sat., Jan. 14.

The State FFA Alumni Convention will be held on Feb. 3 & 4, 2023 at the Milwaukee Marriott West in Waukesha, WI. So far 6 alumni members are attending. Julie Rusk will be making a basket for the auction.

Our vendor/craft fair will be held on Sat., April 1, 2023 at the ‘Cotton Exchange’ again this year from 9:00am- 3:00pm. Co-chairperson, Teri Eulgen was not present tonight to give us an update on the event. More information will then be given at the February meeting.

Pres. Ehrhart read our ‘Event & Fundraiser Policy’ for our bylaws the last time tonight for all members present. A motion was made by Gary Beck Sr. & seconded by Tracey Schaal to approve this policy to be put into out bylaws by Feb.

Vice-Pres., Tracey Schaal, presented our budget for the 2023 year. She handed out sheets of the budget for members to look over again & to see if there are any questions on it. This is just a guideline for the year. After reviewing it, a motion to approve the budget was made by Tracey Schaal & seconded by Gary Beck Sr. 

Pres. Ehrhart asked Mr. Wicks about the SAE Grant application. He has 2 students now that are interested in it. Pres. Ehrhart read the application that was made in 2021 stating that the student needs to fill out the application, which is quite involved & detailed. The grant helps the student financially on their SAE project up to $500.00/student. The project can stay with the WHS ag dept. or the student’s project. A motion was made by Kathy Ehrhart & seconded by Doug Holden that we, the alumni, continue with the SAE grant application & process. As of now there is no cap on the number of students who can apply or the amount of money per each project. After discussion on the number of students applying & grant money amount, a motion was then made by Michael Minikowski & seconded by Doug Holden to move forward with a cap of $3000.00 & up to 6 students who can apply.

Alumni officer elections for 2023 were held. Each current officer was nominated for their respective officer position again & accepted it. Nominations were then closed for each position &  an unanimous vote was cast. The officers still stand as Pres. – Justin Ehrhart; Vice-President – Tracey Schaal; Secretary – Eileen North; Treasurer – Teri Eulgen; Reporter – Kathy Skorstad & Historian – Julie Rusk. Congratulations again!

The scholarship committee will update the scholarship application forms & get them sent out for the seniors.

Pres. Ehrhart stated that he received a verbal thank you from the Waterford Wolverine Shooting Team thanking us for the donation of 5 fair meal chips for their banquet in February.

Our next meeting will be held on Wed., Feb. 1 at 6:30pm at the ‘Cotton Exchange’ restaurant in Waterford, WI.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Gary Beck Sr. & seconded by Joni Beck (7:41pm).

Respectfully submitted,

Eileen North, Sec.

